HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION

Town of Ridgefield, Connecticut
316 Main Street
Lounsbury House, 2nd Fl.

RESULTS OF VOTING
April 3, 2022
Policy: Historic District Commission meetings will be conducted under Roberts Rules of

Order and all participants are expected to conduct themselves with dignity and treat all
those present with respect, empathy and civility.

A meeting of the Ridgefield Historic District Commission (“HDC”) was held at 104 Main
Street, which was open to the public, on Sunday, April 3, 2022, at 11:00 a.m.

The following members were present:

Dan O’Brien, Chair

Mark Blandford (Alternate for Briggs Tobin)
Rhys Moore

Sean O’Kane

Kam Daughters (Alternate for Harriet Hanlon)

104 Main Street — Installation of a pool and related fencing and driveway gate.

Vote 5-0, to approve:

a. new recessed in-ground Gunnite swimming pool and stone patio, new black aluminum
picket fence between residence and property line (north and south of property) and new
wood picket driveway gate across the paved driveway adjacent to existing garage;

or

b. new recessed in-ground Gunnite swimming pool and stone patio, new wood picket
fence between the residence and property line (north and south of property) and new
wood picket driveway gate across the paved driveway from the East of the side house
entrance stretching out to meet the property line

The above is subject to receipt of final plans showing placement of the driveway gate.

Respectfully submitted,
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Daniel J. O’Brie®
Commission Chair
Submitted April 5, 2022




